SOCIETY OF AMERICAN ARCHIVISTS

UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS CHAPTER

MINUTES

BOARD MEETING
FEBRUARY 8, 2008

Meeting called to order by Fiona de Young, 5:15 pm.
In Attendance:

Fiona de Young

Caitlin Bumford

Shannon Keith

Simon Staats

Sarah Potvin

Laurel Rozema

David Gracy

1. Introductions
Introductions of the members of the new board.
2. Proposal for SAA-UT Poster Session to be presented at the SAA National Conference (San Francisco, August).
The Society of American Archivists has called for proposals for posters to be presented at this year’s national meeting.  Fiona proposes these possible subjects for a SAA-UT proposal: last year’s archives week, our attendance of the Society of Southwest Archivists Conference (Houston, May 21-24), and a possible trip to the Rio Grand Valley at the invitation of George Gause, Librarian, University of Texas Pan America.  The board agreed to enter a proposal for the Rio Grand trip.  Fiona will draft the proposal and send it to the board for review early next week.  The board will return edits to her no later than February 12 in preparation for the February 15 deadline.
3. Establish a meeting time for the semester.

The next board meeting will take place in two weeks.  Sarah will prepare out a Doodle survey to arrange a time.

4. Chapter meetings
Chapter meetings will take place about once a month, depending on activities.  Caitlin will look into creating a Survey Monkey survey to find out the best times for general meetings.  
The board discussed several possible speakers for Spring chapter meetings. Sarah will contact them for the first meeting and attempt to set up speaking engagements to coincide with chapter meetings at the end of February and March.

The board will solicit ideas and suggestions for the Archives Week 2009 theme at the first chapter meeting of the semester. 

5. Membership Parameters
The board will discuss a possible raise in the membership dues after a closer look at the Chapter budget.
6. SAA-UT Happy Hour

SAA-UT will hold an informal happy hour for members and prospective members next week.  Dues will be collected from new members, and current members who are on a Spring pay schedule.  Time and location are to be announced.
7. iSchool Leaders Pub Crawl/Tour
SASI is scheduling a tour and pub crawl for the board members of iSchool groups.  
8. Open discussion

The joint SAA/Council of State Archivists annual meeting will take place in Austin in 2009.  Dean Dillon would like the iSchool to hold an event to coincide with the meeting.  SAA-UT will consider reaching out to other regional student chapters and Archivists of Central Texas to plan a joint program. 
SAA-UT board will establish fundraising and public relations committees.  The fundraising committee will look into possible funding sources.  Past funding sources have included UT organizations and archival materials suppliers such as Metal Edge and Hollinger.

Sarah Jackson, who established the SAA-UT Archives Week, will make a presentation in Dr. Gracy’s class on March 4.
Meeting is adjourned 6:30 pm.

Next board meeting: two weeks from now; Time and location: TBA.

